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Comments on Proposed Rulemaking for Member Business Loans, Part 723.

Dear Gerard Poliquin:

Western Colorado has made some substantial economic gains since the downturn subsided in
 2012. There are 8 very competitive commercial banks serving the small community of
 Glenwood Springs, CO. Commercial lending takes extra concerted effort by well qualified,
 educated, and experienced lenders to understand the ins and outs.

NCUA’s proposal poses serious safety and soundness concerns. NCUA has not established
 that it is prepared to supervise institutions with expanding business loan portfolios, and the
 credit union industry has proven ill-equipped to make such loans. At least five credit unions
 since 2010 have failed at the hands of poorly run business loan programs, accounting for a
 quarter of all losses to the insurance fund during that period. In 2010, member business loans
 were the primary or secondary contributing factor for the supervisory concern for nearly half
 of the credit unions with CAMEL ratings of 3, 4 Robert McLelland was referred to ANB in
 2008 by Susan Horning to finance the purchase of a SFR lot in River Valley Ranch. Since
 that time, McLelland expanded his relationship with ANB after acquiring/financing a
 commercial warehouse space in 2012 that was previously an ANB OREO property. In 2013,
 McLelland established a RLOC for Roberts and Company d/b/a Aspen Insulation and
 refinanced a rental property in River Valley Ranch. In early 2014, McLelland established a
 RLOC for his new company ColWest Roofing.or 5 that made business loans. The level of
 delinquent member business loans dramatically rose from 0.53 percent in 2006 to 4.29
 percent in 2010; compared to a total loan delinquency of 1.74 percent, this is a clear
 indication that credit unions, and NCUA itself, were ill-prepared for the additional
 responsibilities and risks associated with commercial lending. Losses could quickly multiply
 under this proposed rule. 

In addition, relaxing the regulatory standards is contrary to NCUA’s charge of protecting the
 industry’s insurance fund, and effectively places the taxpayer at risk. NCUA is willfully
 ignoring lessons from their history and encouraging credit unions to divert funds from
 consumer lending to commercial lending. 

NCUA is overstepping its regulatory reach by expanding business lending loopholes. This
 proposal is contrary to congressional intent to limit business lending by credit unions. In
 1998, Congress made it clear that credit unions should be focused on consumer lending, not
 commercial lending. Congress instituted restrictions on business lending deliberately: “to
 ensure that credit unions continue to fulfill their specified mission of meeting the credit and
 savings needs of consumers, especially persons of modest means, through an emphasis on
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 consumer rather than business loans.” By proposing this rule, the NCUA Board has blatantly
 disregarded congressional intent. NCUA should not undermine specific limitations by
 Congress nor expand the taxpayer liability.

Commercial lending should remain the commercial banks who are qualified to make the
 correct decisions and can cope with troubled credits when times turn bad.

Sincerely,
John V Masur
2624 S. Grand
Glenwood Springs, CO 81601


